Malawi Container No.12 – 2021   (Update 11th May 2011)

It is with great pleasure; I can finally confirm the date for the departure for our twelfth container to Malawi. We load our lorry here at our warehouse in Tonbridge on Friday 11th June at 7pm, for transfer the following day (Saturday 12th June 2021) to Birmingham to load the container for Malawi. You are all welcome to join us for loading on Friday 11th June 
It has been a very unusual year; our twelfth container was launch in February 2020, with a departure date of June 2020. But with Covid-19 lockdown on 23rd March 2020 are last full packing session was on Saturday 21st March, we then had no choice but to suspend work on our container & cancel the containers departure date.

When lockdown eased during July, we had lots of donations flooding in (parishioners & donors had time during lockdown to sort the many items for donation). In fact we became overwhelmed with donations.

Because our sorting room in the warehouse is small, with no windows or ventilation, I thought it unwise to have full packing teams working as we could not socially distance. I am most grateful to those who volunteered to work individually or in family bubbles, this enable us to continue sorting, packing, allocating & administrating our cartons ready to send. Everything in the warehouse has now been packed into cartons, we are just over 90% packed, with over 300 cartons of overspill. We have saved 10% of our allocated space, as hopefully we shall receive a delivery of paper, plus we have some more cartons from SALUT, also there are six printers to pack, along with a supply of ink cartridges to pack for nine different locations. There may be a possibility of us purchasing an additional 100 cubic feet of space.

So we have a little over four weeks before we load our 2021 container, so there is still some outstanding work to complete & even more should we be allocated more space. So I will be asking for volunteers from our packing teams for help please, we will of course work in very small teams, so if you are able to help perhaps you would be kind enough to e-mail me.

It has been such a very unusual year & once again we have been supported by so people, parishioners, packing teams, schools, companies & organisations both locally & much further afield, my grateful thanks to them all, without their help & support out containers to Malawi would not be possible.

May I just mention some supporters, without their help we could not continue:  

Our Packing Teams – Who give up so many hours sorting & packing on many Saturday afternoons.
Our Warehouse – Thanks Ruth, at Alexander Management / Tyler Holding Ltd. for continuing to donate a warehouse for our container project, with no Costs to our charity.

Our Transport – A big thank you to Lenham Storage Ltd. Who provide the lorry at totally no cost for transferring our items from Tonbridge to Birmingham, A Special thank you To Wesley Arthur & Chis Burt of the transport department.

Our Driver – A big thank to Nicolas Devine who gives up Friday & Saturday to drive the Lenham Storage lorry.
Our Parish – Who have supported our Malawi Twinning project since 2001.

For all those who have made our dream come true, a big thank you from Malawi.

Best Wishes, Brian Wilkins. On behalf of Corpus Christi Malawi-Twin
Contact Details: E-mail: brianrobertwilkins@yahoo.co.uk  01732-36686 or 07714-012915

Website:  www.malawi-twin.org 

